  Stony Point Fire District

Board of Fire Commissioners

Workshop Meeting
February 13, 2020
Chairman Commissioner George Thamsen called the meeting to order at 7;00pm
Board members present:
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen
Commissioner Deputy Chairman Chris Huslinger

Commissioner Robert Sullivan
Commissioner Fred Hardin

Other individuals present:
Mark Cronin, Captain Wayne Hose Co.
Board members discussed the new garage that is to be built @ 25 N. Liberty Drive. There were several questions that came up during the discussion. The questions will be sent over to the Architect John Perkins
Wayne Hose Co Captain Mark Cronin informed the board that he would like to piggy back on the Westchester County contract for the hose testing and Ladder testing.

They are currently using Fire One the prices are:

$.25 Per foot for hose up to 

$44.00 for each ladder up to

$30 .00 for each hard suction

Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to accept the recommendation of piggy backing on the Westchester County Contract for both the hose testing and ladder testing. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.
Captain Mark Cronin presented a summary of repair quotes for 18 Tower that were received from Sutphen East.

$1,000.00 Aerial, repair leak in breathing air supply

$7,837.23 Aerial, repair leak in seam of hydraulic tank. Quote is for replacement (worst case)

$ 700.00 Tower Testing

$7,298.35 Pump, repair (replace) leaking pump seals

$ 460.00 pump, repair leaking tank to pump
$1,047.82 Aerial, repair hose holder in bucket

The board members discussed on how to proceed with the repairs as listed above. After some discussion Commissioner George Thamsen motioned to do the following repairs as quoted by Sutphen East:

$7,837.23 Hydraulic tank leak

$ 460.00 tank to pump repair

$ 700.00 tower testing

Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion to make the repairs as listed in the motion by Commissioner George Thamsen. Motion was passed on a vote of 3 yes and one commissioner voting NO. (C. Huslinger)
The board further discussed depending on the tank repair a decision will be made pn the pump seals.

Commissioner Sullivan provided a quote to install the air operated trident system on the primer of the 18-1500. Commissioner Sullivan provided a cost estimate received from RUSCON Truck Service between $3,500.00 and $4,000.00 Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to have RUSCON Truck Service do the installation on the 18-1500. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Commissioner Fred Hardin informed the board members of the update on the new chief’s vehicle. DeNooyer Chevrolet Inc noted that the vehicle is ready to be delivered to the dealership in Albany, NY 
The following is the cist breakdown for the vehicle:

$41,590.00 new vehicle

$       97.50 dealer prep (NYS Insp)

$41,687.50

$  2,000.00 graphics
$43,687.50 

Additional information on the new chiefs’ vehicle the quotes received for the radio installation and lighting installation to be the same as the 2017 Chevrolet Tahoe

NYCOMCO  $17, 097.35

                       $     400.00 radio charger for the 700 mobile

                       $17,494.35

Goosetown Communications

                       $16,569.15   
                       $     400.00 radio charger for the 700 mobile

                       $16,969.15 
Commissioner Fred Hardin motioned to accept the quote received from Goosetown Communications for the lights and radio installation. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed on a vote of 3 YES and one commissioner voting NO. (R. Sullivan)

The board discussed the renewing of the software security pm all fire districts computers.
The board discussed the SOP on the Chiefs qualifications Board members suggested that this needs to be reviewed and updated.

The board discussed the agenda of the organizational meeting, possible to have agenda changed as follows:
1, meeting opened by the treasurer

2. oath of new commissioner 

3. Appointment of board chairman

4. Appointment of deputy chairman  

The quote that was received from Tarbush Plumbing to replace the sinks in the mans and ladies’ room. Quote provided was for $1,126.71 to replace three sinks two in the men’s room and one in the ladies’ room Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to have Terbush Plumbing replace the sinks. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously
Commissioner Robert Sullivan provided information on the Dunn’s number. The number the board has was listed under the Town of Stony Point Commissioner Robert Sullivan met with Greg Smith Town of Stony Point Comptroller. The fire district now has our own number as of February 12, 2020. Need 48 hours before the district can apply for a SAM# Commissioner Robert Sullivan will contact our grant writer Sylvia to assist. This will help in obtaining grants for SCBA Compressor, SCBA’s, Gear, etc.

The following items are listed on Auctions International: bids have been received as follows:
Washing Machine $500.00

SCBA Bottles $150.00

Hose $16.00

Fold A Tank $10.00

Commissioner Fred Hardin motioned to accept the bids in the items listed. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

The following vouchers were presented for payment:

RUSCON Truck Service & Equipment Co., Inc. $1,394.30

ANCO Enterprises $125.00

Terbush Plumbing $230.00

Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to pay the vouchers presented at tonight’s meeting be paid if found correct upon audit. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

The minutes of this meeting were recorder by Commissioner Chris Huslinger.
Being no further business to come before the board Commissioner Robert Sullivan                              

motioned for adjournment. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion.  Meeting was adjourned at 9:30pm
Respectfully submitted

Douglas C. Mann

Secretary

